December 15, 2009

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:40 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, December 15, 2009.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Mike Roberts, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  Plan Commission members present were Donna Gates, Becky Gates, Bryce Black and Brian Bee.  

The minutes from the November 10th meeting were read.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes and Mike Roberts seconded it.  The vote was unanimous.

Treasurer’s report for November was read; balance on hand was $38,017.67.  Brad Anderson made a motion to accept the report and Mike Roberts seconded it.  The vote was unanimous. 

Plan Commission Report

Maureen Manore reported on the Plan Commission meeting held on December 1st.  The Plan Commission and Town Board worked on revising the Comprehensive Plan Chapters 5 and 6. 

Citizen’s Concerns:



Tom Milliren complained to Denny Richardson that the bridge on Swede Ramble is too narrow to allow him to cross with his combine.  He requested that he be allowed to cut the wood posts near the bridge and put a ramp on one of the side walls so he can get through.  He will replace the posts.  The Board agreed with this solution.

The property taxes have been mailed out.  

The Treasurer requested permission to purchase a new computer for tax collection, the current one is no longer sufficient.  The Board discussed different options.  Brad Anderson made a motion to authorize Tina Bee to purchase a new laptop computer and printer if needed.  The price is not to exceed $500.00 for the laptop.  Mike Roberts seconded and the vote was unanimous.

Road Update

The road ratings have been done.

The PACER Report has been mailed off.

The County reported some problems with the Town Garage electricity.

Estimates for future road projects will be discussed at the next monthly meeting.

Brad Anderson will ask Steve Schofield if the County can put de-icing solution on Ganoe Hill.

Discuss Plan Commission Ordinance

This discussion was postponed to a future meeting.

Discuss Emergency Management 

Information was handed out concerning emergency management within the Town.  This will be discussed at the next monthly meeting.

Appoint Election Inspectors

Brad Anderson nominated the following people to serve as election inspectors for 2010-2011, and also stated that the Clerk could appoint election inspectors during this time frame if there was an unexpected loss:


-Linda Day

-Jeannie Reinhardt

-Maxine Seyffer


-Judy Liveley

-Shirley Porrazzo

-Donna Gates


-Ruth Kralewski
-Suzy Hornbaker

-Rosemary Carlisle

Mike Roberts seconded the nomination and the vote was unanimous.

Discuss Boundary and Annexation Survey

The material sent to the Town by the U.S. Census Bureau was discussed.  Since there were no annexation or boundary changes in the Town, the Town Chairman signed the reply postcard that will be mailed back.

Work on Comprehensive Plan

The Town Board and Plan Commission went over the revised Chapter 5,Housing, corrected some mistakes and made a few revisions.  In Chapter 6, Transportation, there was some discussion on a road ordinance and getting assistance from Dan Federly with writing the ordinance.  Mike Roberts will work on fine-tuning the objectives.  Chapter 7, Utilities, was examined and a few revisions made.  The objectives were not discussed at this meeting.

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for January 12, 2010, 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Citizens Concerns, Road Reports, Discuss Emergency Operation Plan and working on the Comprehensive Plan Chapters 6,7,8 and 9.

Brad Anderson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.

Time 9:25 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

